

September Meeting Highlights


Twenty-three Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the September 13th luncheon meeting. James McCarville introduced Jim Lind of McKeesrock Industrial Enterprises.
Coast Guard News
CDR Steve Wischmann presented the following information:

· A brief moment was taken to honor the memory of Mayor O’Connor who recently passed away from cancer.  

· No additional information is available regarding the TWIC program at this time.  If anything additional develops, notification will be sent to the membership.

· The Barge Breakaway Seminar is scheduled for tomorrow (Thursday, September 14, 2006) at Mariner’s Hall in Dunlevy.  Coast Guard representatives will be present and a presentation is scheduled from Chief Hawkins.

· A meeting of the Area Maritime Security Subcommittee was held to advance security above and beyond the requirements.  It was a strong meeting and will lead to further efforts in advancing regional maritime security.

· A meeting date will be set to review and make modifications to the Waterways Action Plan.  It was stated that future discussions should include how to address recreational boater and marina issues.

Army Corps of Engineers

Rich Lockwood highlighted the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  The Army Corp was commended by members of the Waterways for a job well done during the Lock 2 outage.   It was also stated that five main projects totaling approximately $5.3 - $6.3 million are not funded in the proposed budget.
National Weather Service
   Rich Kane presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
   James McCarville presented the following report:

· The Port of Pittsburgh Practicum has been completed.  The Practicum provided the architectural design for wireless communication between the tow boats, the lock and towing companies. It could eventually provide information to eliminate the duplication in filling both LPMS and WCS forms, save USACE money in reconciling those forms, reduced towing company communication costs and allow towing companies to bill customers sooner. Much work remains to be done, but USACE’s Institute for Water Resources sees the value and has already committed $30,000 to the Huntington district to continue the work.

· PA Trade Representative Visits are scheduled for October 3 at the Westin Convention Center Hotel beginning at 9 a.m.

· Lockage activity for the second quarter of 2006 was down 4.3% from the previous year.  However, overall activity for the first half of the year is still 8% above last year, almost all due to coal traffic.

· Conferees for the Water Resources Development Act (WRDA) that authorizes (but does not fund) projects had not yet been appointed (as of the meeting). If the conference committee does not make recommendations before Congress adjourns at the end of September, the momentum may be lost and it may not pass at all. Waterway groups are objecting to two sections in the Senate version, 2006 and 2007, that deal with Corps reform. Another section in the Senate version 3130, which would authorize new technology projects on the Upper Ohio, is supported by the Port Commission. 

· The situation is bleaker for Lock & Dam Funding.  It will not be passed before the October 1 start of the new Fiscal Year and the election. Depending upon what happens in the election, it may not be passed until the new Congress assembles and they might continue with the continuing resolution until March or later. If they operate under a continuing resolution, it could be the lower of House or Senate versions or it could be a percentage of the previous budget. In that case we could stand to lose up to $16 million from what we thought we might get. 

Mark Devinney then let the members know how important it would be for members to communicate to their elected officials what the implications of such a funding delay might mean.

Navigation Committee Report
   Dick Ehringer presented the following report:

· The National Weather Service was recognized for all its assistance during the last heavy rainfall.  There was strong communication between the Navigation Committee and Weather Service to provide updated projections for a high water situation.

· Dick will be working the US Coast Guard to set up a meeting to review and modify the Waterways Action Plan. 

· The Army Corp did an outstanding job during the 10-day closure of Lock 2.  There were several issues early in the process but they were quickly addressed and eliminated.

· Attendance at the Barge Breakaway Seminar is very important.  High water incidents will become more prevalent in the upcoming months.
Legislative Committee Report

Dean Orr was unable to attend the meeting.  It was previously addressed under the Port of Pittsburgh report.

Other Meeting Comments

   At this time, Mark thanked everyone for their attendance and the meeting was adjourned.
October Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for October 11th at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $20. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon.  Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, October 5th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.  
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
October 11, 2006 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Mixed Field Greens w/Chartiers Crouton & Raspberry Vinaigrette Dressing

Chicken Parmagiana served with linguine and marinara sauce

Sauteed Zucchini

Apple Crisp w/vanilla ice cream
Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, October 5th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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